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Carl Hashim 
Northern Ireland Electricity Ltd 
PO BOX 2 
120 Malone Road 
Belfast 
BT9 5HT 
 

Date 
 
Ref 

04 October 2023 
 
NET/E/JF/736 

Dear Carl, 
 
Injurious Affection – recovery of costs incurred in 2022/23 
 
I refer to your letter dated 29 June 2023 regarding the above and the accompanying 
attachments. 
 

The Authority’s Decision 
 
Having examined these costs we have determined that they have been properly and 
necessarily incurred as part of your ongoing handling of claims and in defending these 
claims in court. The Utility Regulator therefore approves the total of £243,563.80 (in 
nominal prices) as provided for under the IAt term at paragraph 6.15 of Annex 2 of NIE 
Networks’ Participate in Transmission Licence. 
 
Please note that this Decision will be published on our website as required by your 
Licence. We will also keep a record of this on the Public Electricity Register as required by 
the Electricity (Northern Ireland) Order 1992. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

 
Jillian Ferris 
Head of Networks 


